

December 21, 2015

Dr. Adena W. Loston, President Saint Philip's College 1801 Martin Luther King Drive San Antonio, TX 78203-2098

RE: Final Program Review Determination Closeout Letter

OPE ID: 00360800 PRCN: 201230627900

Dear Dr. Loston:

This letter is in reference to the documentation received in response to the instructions provided in the Final Program Review Determination. All requirements have been addressed. The institution may now consider the program review closed. Note, however, that the Annual Campus Security Report Does Not Meet Requirements finding has been referred to the Administrative Actions and Appeals Service Group for its consideration of a possible adverse action.

Program records relating to the period covered by this program review are now subject to the record retention requirements in 34 C.F.R. § 668.24(e)(1), (2), which generally require that records be retained until the close of the third award year following the award year in which the student last attended the institution or the aid was awarded.

The courtesy and cooperation extended during the program review process is appreciated. If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact Ms. Shereé Porter at 214-661-9576.

Sincerely,

Cynthia Thornton, Director

Dallas School Participation Division

Ale Mon-

cc: Dr. Harold G. Whitis, Financial Aid Administrator

